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	MPs demand funding for massive new council house building 



	

	A new Report from the Council Housing Group of MPs demands government action in the pending Review of Council Housing Finance to allow a mass programme of new council house building. 

The MPs Report: 'Time for council housing - Invest in a mass programme of new council homes' spells out: 

‘To free councils to build a third generation of new first-class council housing on the scale required government must: 

· resolve fair sustainable funding of existing council homes to make new-build financially viable 

· change the way public sector borrowing is calculated 

· substantially increase the grant funding available 

The Budget's small-scale funding for new council homes and improvements for existing homes is a significant but very minor step towards meeting the demand for investment in council housing (see Budget Briefing ). 

Three quarters of housing funding announced in this year's Budget is subsidy to private developers, lenders and mortgages. The £100 million for 900 new council homes over two years, plus a shared pot for insulating council and RSL homes, is a welcome gesture, snapped up by Councils keen to build ('We'll take the whole £100m') 

This does not by itself remove the obstacles to new council house building, as promised by the Prime Minister and Housing Minister Margaret Beckett in January. But it does re-establish a funding pot specifically for new-build council housing. 

It follows other recent progress: ministers have agreed to allow Councils equal access to social housing grant for new homes, and to allow councils to keep all the rent and receipts from new homes - ending government clawbacks. 

The pending Review of Council Housing Finance must now resolve the problem of fair funding to manage and maintain all council housing and remove the historic debt burden, if new and existing council homes are to be financially viable. 

Tenants, supported by MPs, councillors, trade unions and campaigners are demanding an end to the Robbery of their rents - £1.7 billion this year, ring fencing of all rents and receipts to fully fund maintenance and improvements at the ‘level of need’, and government write off or take over of the controversial council historic debt, allowing reinvestment of all tenants rents into their homes. 

Don't forget the DCH national committee meeting - this Saturday 9th May 12-4pm at Camden Town Hall London. 

For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 
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Use the DCH 'HRA Ready Reckoner' to see what your authority would get if government fully funded allowances. 




February Briefing 




January newspaper 



DCH Initial Submission to government's 'Review of Council Housing Finance 
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